
St .  Antoninus  Church  
1500 Linneman Rd  Cincinnat i   OH  45238  NOVEMBER 22,  2015  

S E R V E R S      N o v e m b e r  2 3 - 2 7 ,  2 0 1 5  

6:45AM  Adult Servers 
8:00AM  Adult Servers ( except Tuesday) 
Tuesday, Nov. 24:  Maria Bengel, Meredith Briggs 

 N o v e m b e r  2 8  &  2 9 ,  2 0 1 5  

4:30PM  Molly Guenther, Jesse Wuest, Ella Willig 
8:00AM  Adult Servers 
9:30AM Victoria Freudiger, Maria Bengel, Mary 
Feldman 
11:30AMGrant Kaeser, Cooper Mullen, Aaron Wagner 
 
E U C H A R I S T I C  M I N I S T E R S  N O V .  2 8 / 2 9  

4:30PM  Marilyn Wempe,  Mike Rolfes, Sarah Rolfes, 
Liz Rolfes, Kathy O’Connor 
8:00AM Timmy, Jason, Danny Rigney 
9:30AM Jen Busken, Anna Burger, Steve Burger, Mark 
Burger, Susan Burger, Vince Feldman,  Carly Hawk, 
Angie & Hannah Heisel, Doug & Mary Lee Jaeger 
11:30AM  Donna Vitt, Julian & Kate Hein, Debbie 
Rolfes,  Ray & Joan Loebker, Mary Alice Bartish, Sandy 
Gerhardt, Tom Fleming,  Karen Klaene, Jen Cavanaugh 
 

L E C T O R S   N O V E M B E R  2 8  &  2 9  

4:30PM   K. O’Connor  J. Squeri 
8:00AM  M. Kiely  J. Rigney 
9:30AM    Geraghty Family  
11:30AM   L. Kaeser  T. Kaeser 

R O S A R Y  

Monday thru Friday after  the 6:45AM and 8AM 
Masses . 
Mondays 7:00PM Fatima Prayer  Group in the 
Chapel. 
Friday mornings at MaryAnn Baverman’s home for 
Moms of all ages and young children. We extend an 
invitation to all moms to join our group for prayer on 
Friday mornings from 10AM to 11:00AM.  We will 
show you how to pray the rosary.  Please call MaryAnn 
at 503-9537 for details.  
Saturdays after  the 8 AM Mass in church. 

 
St. Antoninus Prayer Chain: To see the lists of prayer 
requests please go to www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-
chain.   To add a prayer request, please send an e-mail 
to: staprayerchain@gmail.com or mail your request to 
St. Antoninus Prayer Chain, 1500 Linneman 
Rd.  Cincinnati, OH   45238. 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 23   St. Clement I, St. 
Columban, Bl. Miguel Agustin Pro 
6:45AM Special Intentions of Ralph Stalf– Tom 
Lanter  
8:00AM Gregory Eilerman — Anniv. Rem.– Mom & 
Dad 
 
TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 24  St. Andrew Dung-
Lac and Companions 
6:45AM Living & Deceased Members of the Wallpe 
Family– Bill & Marceda Metz 
8:00AM Gertrude Neumeister  – Anniv. Rem. – 
Family 
 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 25  St. Catherine of 
Alexandria  
6:45AM Special Intentions of Fr . Lawrence J . Mick
– Dave & Janet Willig 
8:00AM Ellen Johnson– Bd. Rem.– Bob & Ginny 
 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER  26  Thanksgiving Day 
8:00AM  Helen Duwell—Bd. Rem– Gene 
 
FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 27 
8:00AM Special Intentions of Vince & Bev Meyer – 
55th Wedding Anniv.  
 
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER  28 
8:00AM  Antonietta DePalma—Cosimo Radogna 
4:00PM  Rosary 
4:30PM  Alma Vormor—Bd. Rem.– Alberta Bretnitz 
 
SUNDAY,  NOVEMBER 29   1st Sunday of Advent 
7:35AM   Rosary 
8:00AM   For  Our  Par ishioners 
9:30AM Deceased Members of the Adult Social 
Group 
11:30AM Rober t Mur ray—Christmas Rem– Claire 

 
TO SEE STREAMING OF THE  ALL SCHOOL MASS AND 
THE 9:30AM SUNDAY MASS Go to the parish website 
at www.saintantoninus.org    then click “On Demand” 

 
C O N F E S S I O N S  

No Confessions on Thanksgiving Day, 
Thursday, November 26,  

Saturday, November 28, 3:00PM – 4PM  -  Fr. Mick 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION in the chapel every  
Friday, following the 8AM Mass until 10PM.  
There will be no Adoration on Christmas Day 
December 25th, and New Years Day, January 1st.  

http://www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-chain
http://www.saintantoninus.org/prayer-chain
mailto:staprayerchain@gmail.com


OUR LORD JESUS CHRIST,  KING OF THE UNIVERSE  

PARISH CONTRIBUTIONS 
For the week ending November 15, 2015 

Sunday Offerings   $19,734.50  
Holy Days/Special Collections            85.00 
School Support                    556.00  
Maintenance Support           253.00 
      Thank you for your continuing support of the parish 
and school.   
      Please remember Saint Antoninus in your will. Gifts of 
stock can also be made to St. Antoninus Church.  Call our 
Business Manager Steffany Reid at 922-5400 x 3 for 
instructions.  
      If you currently work for or are retired from a 
company that has a Matching Gift program, you can 
make your contributions to the Parish School Support 
and have those contributions matched by your company.  

T H I N G S  I  H A V E  S E E N  A N D  H E A R D    
 This weekend, the Church concludes the 
Liturgical year with the celebration of the Solemnity 
of Christ the King.  This feast day reminds us of who 
our king is.  Jesus Christ is King!  King of the Universe, 
of the World, of all Creation.  Jesus also wants to be 
King of our hearts.  In a culture that constantly 
demands our attention, and pulls us all in so many 
different directions, sometimes it can be very difficult 
to focus upon the Lord, and to allow the Lord to be 
the King of our lives and hearts.  Yet, our Faith 
teaches us that God should be first, and at the center 
of who we are as human persons.  The Gospels teach 
us: “You shall love the Lord your God with all your 
heart, all your soul, and all your strength.”  Christ is 
King, and He came to preach His Kingdom, and has 
called all of us to citizenship within the Kingdom of 
God.  What or who is our King?  What do we allow to 
be the central focus of our existence?  Is it Jesus 
Christ? 
 Take Good Care, 
CǊΦ .Ǌȅŀƴ 
 
ST. A 250 LOTTO TICKETS ARE NOW AVAILABLE !Look  for 
the letter and tickets in your mailbox.   There are 
additional tickets on the shelf in the greeting room of 
church.  Return your tickets and check made out to “Saint 
Antoninus Church” put in the memo line “250Lotto” to  
the rectory business office 1500 Linneman Rd., 45238.  
The Early Bird drawing will be on December 18th.   

1 Ticket -$25   3 Tickets -$50     
6  Tickets -$75   9 Tickets -$100  

FLOWERS FOR THE ALTAR 
  If you wish to dedicate the placing of  
flowers for one week at the altar in 
memory of a loved one or to honor a person or special 
occasion, please send $50 check (made out to Saint 
Antoninus Church. Put in the memo line, Altar 
Flowers ) to the rectory office with your name, phone 
number and the week you  would like to reserve. 
More than one family may reserve the same week.  
There will be no flower arrangements during the Lent 
and Advent seasons.  If you have questions call 
Steffany Reid, Business Manager, at 922-5400 x 3.  

 
T R A V E L I N G  C H A L I C E    

  Now, more than ever, PLEASE consider  
taking the Traveling Chalice into your home, 
and pray, either as a family or alone, for the 

intentions of our Holy Church; for Vocations, Pope 
Francis, all Church leaders, our country, and for our 
persecuted brothers and sisters around the world.  
Call Debbie at 922-2414 to schedule the Traveling 
Chalice.    
 
R O S A R Y  M E M O R I A L  G A R D E N   
    For information about engraved stone blocks please 
call Mrs. Steffany Reid, Business Manager at  922-
5400 x 3, weekdays, between the hours of  8:30A-
3:00P. 

 
T U I T I O N  A S S I S T A N C E  

  It’s that time of year again when we like to 
encourage parishioners to donate to our tuition 
assistance fund.  All donations received, up to 
$10,000, are eligible to be matched at 150% by the 
ESAP program (ESAP c/o The George Hubert Jr. Family 
Foundation).   
  The matching funds received through the ESAP 
program enable our school to provide tuition 
assistance to deserving families, who otherwise would 
not be able to afford a Catholic education for their 
children.  Your gift makes it possible for us to help so 
many more families than we could by ourselves. 
Thank you in advance for your contributions! 
 
THANK YOU to  Thomas More College for advertising 
in our bulletin. 



D E C R E E  O N  C H I L D  P R O T E C T I O N  O F  T H E  
A R C H D I O C E S E  O F  C I N C I N N A T I  

VIRTUS MEETINGS WILL BE HELD AT ST. ANTONINUS, 
IN THE CHURCH UNDERCROFT, ON THE FOLLOWING 
DATES:  December 9, 7PM; January 25, 7PM; 
February 18, 12:30PM; March 17, 7PM; April 11, 
7PM; May 16, 7PM; June 6, 7PM. 
ALL EMPLOYEES AND REGULAR VOLUNTEERS ARE 
REQUIRED TO ATTEND ONE VIRTUS TRAINING 
MEETING. YOU MAY ATTEND HERE OR AT ANY 
OTHER LOCATION WITHIN THE ARCHDIOCESE.  PRE-
REGISTRATION IS REQUIRED AT:  www.virtus.org 
MAKE SURE THAT THE “USER’S LOCATION” YOU 
CHOOSE DURING REGISTRATION IS ST. ANTONINUS – 
EVEN IF YOU ATTEND VIRTUS AT ANOTHER 
LOCATION. PLEASE BE SURE TO WRITE DOWN YOUR 
VIRTUS USER- ID AND YOUR PASSWORD.  YOU WILL 
NEED TO USE THEM MONTHLY.  
Volunteers (unless you coach high school students) 
are no longer required to go for fingerprints.  Instead, 
volunteers are required to complete an on-line 
background check. 
     If you wish to pay for the on-line background check 
yourself, you can complete it as a part of the VIRTUS 
registration.       If you volunteer at St. Antoninus and 
would like a pre-paid code to pay for the background 
check, contact Deacon Bob Schroeder before you 
register for VIRTUS, or do not complete the 
background check when you register for VIRTUS.   
Contact Deacon Bob Schroeder at: 
schroeder@saintantoninus.org.   He will send the pre
-paid, one-time-use code to you via e-mail.  The code 
will work only for those who have St. Antoninus as 
their primary user location on their  VIRTUS account.      
If you coach high school students, you are also 
required to complete fingerprinting.  E-mail Deacon 
Bob at the address above and he will send directions 
to you.  
 
 
ADULT SOCIAL GROUP  will have  the Chapel  Service 
at  12:30PM with the lunch at 1PM on Monday, 
December 14.  $9.00 per person is due before 
December 9, to  Steffany Reid in the rectory office. 
Mark you envelope “Attn: Steffany Reid”.   The 
Christmas Exchange Gift should be no less than $10.  
Call Bob or Dottie at 451-4842 when you send in your 
reservation.  

Y O U R  H E L P  I S  N E E D E D !  
Monday, November 23, and  

Monday, November 30 , at  7PM to 9PM 
in the Saint Antoninus Greeting Room. 

Join Fr. Bryan & the  other hƴŜ CŀƛǘƘΣ hƴŜ IƻǇŜΣ hƴŜ 
[ƻǾŜ volunteers for a phone-a-thon. No experience is 
necessary – training and refreshments will be 
provided. Just bring a fully charged phone. 

 
St. Antoninus School is looking for a part-
time Technology Assistant.  This person will 
assist with computer classes for students, 

setting up hardware such as projectors, computers, 
and other devices, creating tutorials for students and 
teachers for a variety of needs, assisting in other 
ways as needed by the Technology 
Coordinator.  Background knowledge in IT services is 
preferred but not required.  Proficiency in Microsoft 
Office is required.  Interested candidates should send 
their resume to Carol Hartfiel 
at hartfiel@saintantoninus.org. 
 

S T .  F R A N C I S  S E R A P H  S C H O O L   
G I V I N G  T R E E  

     The St. Francis Seraph Giving Tree will be set up in 
the greeting room of the church starting the First 
Sunday of Advent (November 28 & 29).   Please 
consider taking a tag from the tree, purchase the 
requested gift, wrap it, and return it to the greeting 
room no later than Sunday, December 13.   Gifts will 
be picked up for delivery after the 11:30 Mass on 
December 13th.   Thank you for your consideration! 
 

S T .  A N T O N I N U S  B O Y  S C O U T S   
P O I N S E T T I A  &  W R E A T H S  S A L E  

Order your handmade decorated Christmas Wreath 
and cheerful Poinsettia plants from the St. Antoninus 
Boy Scouts. The boys will be taking orders in the 
greeting room after all Masses on Nov 28/29, and Dec 
5/6. Pickup will be in the undercroft on Sunday, Dec. 
13. For a small fee, wreathes and poinsettias will be 
delivered to your door.  For more information, call 
Bonnie at 235-1122. 
 

H A V E  T H E  B E S T  A D V E N T  E V E R !  
     Go to this web address to view a brief video from 
Matthew Kelly and to sign up for a free service from 
Dynamic Catholic:  http://dynamiccatholic.com/year-
of-mercy/best-advent-ever/ 

http://www.virtus.org
mailto:schroeder@saintantoninus.org
mailto:hartfiel@saintantoninus.org
http://dynamiccatholic.com/year-of-mercy/best-advent-ever/
http://dynamiccatholic.com/year-of-mercy/best-advent-ever/


F R O M  O U R  P R I N C I P A L :  M R .  J A C K  C O R E Y  
Dear Parishioners, 
     Most of us are familiar with the first line of Charles 
Dickens’s book A Tale of Two Cities.  “It was the best 
of times; it was the worst of times…”  How true that 
statement can be in any time period.  What we focus 
on usually determines how we feel about the time in 
which we are living.   
      With the headlines that always seem to draw us to 
see the worst in people, it is good to set aside this 
time of year to be thankful for all our blessings and to 
say what we are thankful for. 
    I am thankful that God has led me here to be 
principal at St. Antoninus and that over the years, my 
children have had the great experience of being 
students here.  I am thankful for the people I work 
with on a daily basis, the families who continually 
support our mission, and the students I see every 
day.   
   I also want to say thank you to all of our 
parishioners.  Your support of our school and your 
prayers allow us to be a great place in the best of 
times and in the worst of times.  Thank you, and God 
bless.  
 

H O L Y  S P I R I T  P R A Y E R  G R O U P  
The book of Psalms takes one from the 
lows of desolation and abandonment to 
the heights of praise and awe – expressing 

the many different varieties of emotion. The Psalms 
are not perfect prayers for perfect people but are 
inspired prayers for imperfect people. In preparing 
for Thanksgiving, members of the prayer group will 
look at some of the great Psalms giving glory, praise, 
and thanks to God. Some of the psalms we will look 
at are Psalm 30, 107, and 118.  
We will also have a time of prayer in which we will be 
thanking God for many of the gifts we have received 
from Him. Join us in this time of remembrance for all 
of God’s goodness to us. In Chapel, 7:00 PM. 
 

S T .  V I N C E N T  D E  P A U L  S O C I E T Y   
    Our Thanksgiving Day Mass on November 26th, will 
be celebrated at 8:00am. We will be collecting non-
perishable food for the Holy Family Food Pantry. 
Please bring your donation to Mass on Thanksgiving 
Day. The monetary collection taken on Thanksgiving 
Day will be used toward helping our neighbors in 
need.  Thank you in advance for your generosity. 

F O R M E D . o r g  
     St. Antoninus parish has subscribed to 
“formed.org” which will allow our parishioners free 
24/7 access to the Catholic materials on their 
website: video, audio, print, e-books, etc. 
      It is easy to get started and once you have 
established your profile, you can easily log on to use 
anything offered there. 
      This is free – there is no cost, no credit card 
numbers to enter.  Here’s how to get started: 

Go to: www.formed.org 
Scroll down a bit to the box which says:  

άEnter Parish Code Hereέ  
Enter the case-sensitive parish code: QGDR3N 

On the next page, enter the information for your 
profile.  Be sure to write down and keep the 
password you create.  Be sure also to click the box at 
the bottom of the page before you click on SUBMIT. 
After you submit your profile, you will be able to see 
any of the contents available there.  Also, once you 
submit your profile, you will not need to enter the 
parish code again, only your e-mail address and 
password.  ENJOY!! 
 
SAINT ANTONINUS WIDOWS GROUP 
  Come and enjoy lunch at the Western Hills Country 
Club on Wednesday, December 9, at 12:30PM.  The 
lunch includes a meal, coffee or tea, dessert, tax and 
tip.  Payment of $22.00 is required before December 
3, made out to Rose Fazio, 5373 Julmar Drive, 
Cincinnati OH 45238.  Questions? Call Rose Fazio at 
922-4668. 
 
2 N D  S I G N S  S T U D Y  G R O U P   
Saturday December 12th, after the 8AM Mass we 
will proceed to the Holy Family Room to view the 
video "Ocean of Mercy" to introduce us into the 
Extraordinary Jubilee Year of Mercy. Divine Mercy 
information and prayer cards will be distributed to all 
who attend. 
 
ADULT SOCIAL GROUP  will have  the Chapel  
Service at  12:30PM with the lunch at 1PM on 
Monday, December 14.  $9.00 per person is due 
before December 9, to  Steffany Reid in the rectory 
office. Mark you envelope “Attn: Steffany Reid”.   The 
Christmas Exchange Gift should be no less than $10.  
Call Bob or Dottie at 451-4842 when you send in your 
reservation.  

http://www.formed.org


T h e  r e c t o r y  o f f i c e  w i l l  b e  c l o s e d   1 / 2  d a y  o n  W e d n e s d a y ,  N o v e m b e r  2 5 ,   
a n d  c l o s e d  a l l  d a y  o n  T h u r s d a y  a n d  F r i d a y ,  N o v e m b e r  2 6  &  2 7 t h .   

IN TALKING WITH YOUR CHILDREN remember to raise 
the call to church ministry! The process of answering 
God’s call begins in childhood.  Throughout 
adolescence and adulthood, the attitudes assumed in 
childhood begin to influence the course of one’s life.  A 
vocation or a talent will not grow to fruition unless it is 
nurtured in childhood and adolescence by a parent. 
SERRA USA 

 
HEALING SERVICE will take place at 7:30 pm on WED., 
Dec. 2nd, at St. Ignatius Church  For info call 
Lighthouse Renewal Center at 471-5483.  Visit the web 
site at www.lighthouserenewalcenter.org. 

 
Natural Family Planning  3 Ways To Learn the full 
course on sympto-thermal method of NFP 1) [ƛǾŜ 
hƴǎƛǘŜ in classroom.  2) [ƛǾŜ hƴƭƛƴŜ (virtual classroom) 
your computer. 3) New {ŜƭŦ-ǇŀŎŜŘ hƴƭƛƴŜ taught by 
video with certified teaching couples.  For more 
information, or to register, go to www.ccli.org  or call 
471-2000. 

 
Natural Family Planning  Class begins Sunday, Dec. 6, at 
2:00 p.m. at Ruah Woods, 6675 Wesselman Rd. Cin. OH 
45248 AND Sunday, Dec. 13, at 7:00 p.m. (Live Online).  
To register, or questions, go to www.ccli.org, or call 471-
2000. 

 
GCPAS Concerts For Catholic Schools -  

The Gift of Music For the Holidays  
    Ring in the holidays on Wednesday Dec. 9, when 
legendary Australian guitarist Tommy Emmanuel presents 
his Christmas and Classics concert at McAuley High School 
at 7:30 PM.  
    With the purchase of a concert ticket, you can 
designate $5 of the ticket price to go to the Catholic 
elementary school of your choice.  The Education 
Scholarship and Assistance Program (ESAP) will match all 
donations for a $10 per ticket contribution. For tickets 
and show information go to www.gcparts.org or call 513-
570-0652.  The Greater Cincinnati Performing Arts Society 
- Where Great Arts Support Great Education! 

 
FRIENDS OF ELDER TRAVEL Reservation deadline - 
December 11, 2015 for California Rail Tour with Tom & 
Bonnie Otten, July 30-Aug 6, 2016.  Ride 4 scenic trains 
plus Yosemite, San Francisco, Napa Valley, Monterey Bay 
plus more!  Call Norb Guetle ('59) at 513-451-1227 to 
reserve your seat. 

I n s p i r a t i o n a l  C a t h o l i c  T a l k s  o n  C D   
tǊŜǇŀǊŜ ǘƘŜ ²ŀȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ YƛƴƎ 

    Dr. Scott Hahn who is one of the most eminent 
Catholic theologians in our country today, reveals 
what scholars now know about the shepherds, the 
mysterious Magi, and King Herod. Your Advent 
journey will take on new meaning as you prepare 
your heart for the birth of our Lord. This illuminating 
presentation is sure to help you grow in appreciation 
of the greatest gift ever given to mankind - Jesus 
Christ.  {ŜŜ ǘƘŜ [ƛƎƘǘƘƻǳǎŜ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƪƛƻǎƪ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 
ƎǊŜŜǝƴƎ ǊƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ ƻǘƘŜǊ ōƻƻƪǎΣ /5Ωǎ ŀƴŘ 5±5ΩǎΦ  
 
ANNOUNCING ST. ANTONINUS THEATRE 
PRODUCTION OF THE LION KING JR!!  All St. 
Antoninus parish children in grades 3 through 8 are 
welcome to participate. To sign up and receive an 
audition packet, email your child's name and grade 
and preferred audition time 
to stadrama@yahoo.com. Mark your calendars 
with the following dates. Auditions are Monday, 
December 7, from 3:00 to 7:00 p.m. Practices will be 
Mondays from 2:45 - 4:45 or 5:30 beginning January 
4 through March 14. Performances will be Friday, 
March 18 and Saturday, March 19, 2016. 
 

P a r i s h  C h r i s t m a s  F u n  
Sunday,  December 20 

Live Nativity in the front of school 

from с—тPM 

6-8:30PM activities for families in the undercroft 
 

Mental health is really about how you think, act 
and deal with life.  We all have stress and 
challenges. We all can use a little help from time to 
time.  Your mental health impacts your view of 
yourself and others.  We are here to give you tools to 
assist you in finding ways to maintain a sense of well-
being during those times of crisis.  If you need the 
assistance of a mental health specialist call Catholic 
Charities to schedule an appointment today.  
Catholic Charities has 9 different locations to serve 
you.  Call the main intake line at 866-635-9716 to 
schedule your first appointment.  Catholic Charities 
takes several insurance plans, Medicaid and self pay 
clients.  

http://www.lighthouserenewalcenter.org
http://www.ccli.org/
http://www.gcparts.org
mailto:stadrama@yahoo.com

